
 

 

West Blatch News 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

What a busy start to the half term! 
We have had so much going on in 
the short space of a few weeks that 
the time has absolutely flown by.  
 

This newsletter is jam packed with 
all the fun things that the children 
have been up to  and it has been a 
real pleasure to hear report backs 
from so many of the trips and 
performances that detail how 
amazingly well behaved our children 
have been. What a credit they are to 
us all. 

 

I have also been able to attend 
some of the other really 
important meetings run by other 
parts of our school community 
and I have been struck by how 
hard working everyone is.  
 

This week I had a session 
supporting Mini Monkeys in the  
pre Nursery group and got to 
meet some of our future 
superstars over tea, coffee and 
gingerbread men puppet making. 
  

Last week I attended my first 
Friends of West Blatchington 
meeting as the ladies prepared 
for the up and coming Summer 
fayre. I came away from both 
struck by the friendliness, 
warmth and good humour of all 
involved, and in particular at the 
vast creative and entrepreneurial 
skills we have amongst us. Thank 
you for all your hard work  and 
dedication to the school, you 
make such a difference. 
 

In other news the Year 6 children 
have finished their SAT 

examinations (with, as I write, 
the Year 2 children halfway 
through theirs).  Although these 
can sometimes be stressful times 
for those involved, it was clearly 
obvious from the children I 
spoke to and worked with, that 
they had done their very best, 
had used all the taught methods 
from the last few years to help 
them with their answers, and I 
felt extremely proud of their 
achievements.  
 

So as our last half term rapidly 
approaches, there is still so 
much to look forward to before  
the end of our year and I hope 
you can join us in some of our 
planned celebrations. Not only do 
we have an Eid celebration picnic 
coming up but we also have the 
ever popular Summer Fayre, There 
is the Love our School Day activity 
and also Robin Hood . Finally, we 
have a week of Sports and Healthy 
Living to come which incorporate 
the  individual Sports Days. See 
you there!   

 

Fern Corns 

Assistant 
Headôs Corner 

Childrenôs Parade 

Issue:   May 2017 

What a fantastic day we had at 
this yearôs Childrenôs  Parade, as 
you can see from the looks of 
delight on our faces.  
 

Being right at the front of the merry 
throng meant that our clownð
Wallyðwas really prominent and the 
response from those who had come 
to see it was astounding. He even 
made it onto the Facebook page of 
the Brighton Festival! 

Both children and staff did       
themselves proud as we walked 
through the sun soaked streets, and 
we would all like to say a special 
thank you to all parents and carers 
who came  along to support us 
whether in the making of our clown 
or on the actual day itself. Itôs days 
like these that we treasure for ever! 

A special thank you goes to Miss 
Crowther, Mr Holden and         
Mrs Oliver for their superb     
coordination.  

THANK YOU! 



 
 

What is the  
Restorative  
Justice  
approach? 
A restorative school is one, 
which takes a restorative     
approach to resolving conflict 
and preventing harm. 

Restorative approaches enable 
those who have been harmed to 
convey the impact of the harm to 

those responsible, and for those 
responsible to acknowledge this 
impact and take steps to put it 
right. 

Restorative approaches refer to a 
range of methods and strategies 
which can be used both to prevent 
relationship-damaging incidents 
from happening and to resolve 
them if they do happen. 

Becoming a restorative school has 
many benefits, including increased 
attendance, reduced exclusions and 
improved achievement. 

It can also alleviate problems such 
as bullying, classroom disruption, 
truancy and poor attendance, anti-
social behaviour, and disputes   
between pupils, their families, and 
members of staff.  

To be effective, restorative        
approaches must be in place across 
the school. This means all pupils; 
staff (including non-teaching staff), 
management and the wider school 
community must understand what 
acting restoratively means and how 
they can do it. As a result,         
restorative schools adopt a whole 
school approach to restorative 
methods. 

There is good evidence that      
restorative practice delivers a wide 
range of benefits for schools. 

A Report published by the         
Department for Education gave 
whole school restorative            
approaches the highest rating of 
effectiveness at preventing bullying, 
with a survey of schools showing 
97% rated restorative approaches 
as effective. 

An independent evaluation of  
restorative justice in Bristol schools 
found that restorative justice  
improved school attendance and 
reduced exclusion rates. 
In Barnet, an evaluation by the  
local authority found a reduction in 
exclusions of 51% in restorative 
justice trained schools compared to 
a 65% increase in exclusions in the 
thirty-two Barnet schools that have 
received no restorative justice   
training. They also found increased 
confidence among school staff to 
deal with bullying and conflicts in 
the school. 
 
Further reading about           
restorative practice in schools: 

www.restorativejustice.org.uk 

 Fire service visit 

  
On the 30th of March, two members of the East  
Sussex Fire and Rescue Service came down to our 
school to teach us skills.  
 
They didnôt just talk to us, we got to play games 
involving skills of everyday life, like: how to react in 
a flood or drowning situation, crossing the road 
and what to do when there is a fire. We were split 
in to four groups - green, white, blue and red- and 
had competitive points if we correctly answered 
certain questions to do with safety or if we won 
games. 
                                          By Ella and Dawn 

    Biosphere visit 

 

Year 5 had an amazing time with the Biosphere 
project last term. First they learnt about the 
water cycle and then practised what they had 
learnt using an adapted Minecraft game.  

In the afternoon, they went to the garden and 
playground to join in with a variety of different 
outdoor activities to extend their learning in sci-
ence and geography. Here they can be seen 
playing a game about bats!  



   

 
   Vive La France! Visitors warmly welcomed 

42 Year 6 children from our partner school in France came to visit us at West 
Blatch! On Tuesday 25th April, they completed lots of fun activities with our  
Juniors: jelly making, parachute games, a spaghetti and marshmallows       
challenge, a scavenger hunté and a short ópartyô at the end of the day!  
 

The next day, our French friends taught some rhyming songs to our Infants, as 
well as new playground games. They showed our pupils how to write in     
beautiful French curly handwriting and read stories with them. 
 

It was a fun-packed couple of days! Our 
Year 6 taking part in the French trip are 
very much looking forward to visit their 
new friends at their school next month!  

Learning Chineseé 

On Tuesday 2nd May, Ms. Huang, who is 
teaching at Hove Park School, came to 
meet our Year 6 children who are going to Hove Park in September. Ms. Huang 
gave them lots of information about a new Mandarin Chinese Course launching 
for Year 7. The children had a fun taster lesson. They enjoyed learning to count 
in Chinese, doing calligraphies and even a few kung fu moves!  

Our FREE Chinese after-school Club will continue after half term every Tuesday        
from 3.10-4pm. Please contact Mrs. Robinson for more information.  

Cookery Club 
  

The Year 5 children who went to Bowles had the most   
fantastic time! The weather was amazing, the activities 
were exciting and the children were brilliant.  

The Bowlesô staff were full of praise for the          
childrenôs attitude and behaviour.  

Quotes from the children: 

All the activities are really good fun ï there is not one that 
is boring! (Mia) 

The instructors are kind, warm-hearted and funny! 
(Ghaidaa) 

The rock climbing was fun and the instructors encouraged 
us. (Joe) 

Bowles is like a place you dream of going to! (Stefan) 

The food was the best! (Olivia) 

    

Cookery club takes place after school on a 
Wednesday and is open to any pupil from 
years 1 or 2. It runs as a group of 8 on a 4 
week basis.  
Hereôs what some of the pupils have to say;  
 

It is amazing!!!(Nina) 
Yummy, tasty and fantastic!!(Belle) 
The day of cookery club is the best day of 
my life.  (Bailey) 
 
If your child has not previously      
participated and would like to, we 
currently have 8 places available for 
the end of the summer term. Thank 
you Mrs. Pearce and Mrs. Hoodless for 
running such a successful club! The 
children LOVE it. 

Bowles tripðyear 5 

Regular reader winners 

24/03 
 

Jahziah ï
Gazelles 

Kareem  - 
Panthers 

31/03 Dolcie -  
Kangaroos 

Roland  - 
Meerkats 

07/04 Sam -  
Kangaroos 

Alfie  -  
Panthers 



 Aspirations week - Nursery 

 

 

  Easter Bonnet Parade 

During Aspirations Week Jackie, the Creative Learning Manager 
from the Theatre Royal Brighton came in to talk to us about life in 
the theatre and show us some of the lovely puppets that have been 
used in some of the shows. Jackie then helped all of the children in 
KS1, Nursery and Reception make their own puppets. 

  

Jackie said, 'the lovely children and fantastic teachers at the school 
made me very welcome and between us we made 55  hungry cat-
erpillars , 25 butterflies, 45 buzzy bees and 85 pop up flowers - not 
bad for a days work! Special thank you to Mrs   Johnson, teacher of 
Monkey Class, for organising the day'.ò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The sun shone brightly for the Monkey Class   
Easter Bonnet Parade. All of the children looked 
amazing in their Easter hats and sang the         
traditional óChick, Chick, Chick, Chick Chickenô song 
with great gusto! A big thank you to all of the   
Parents and Carers who came along to this     
wonderful event and well done for joining in too.  

Mini Monkeys also had a fabulous Easter Bonnet 
Parade with hats they had made during their    
sessions. Peter Kyle our local MP came along to 
support us and he was very happy to wear an 
Easter hat that we made especially for him.  

 

Donôt forget Mini Monkeys is on every Tuesday in 
term time from 9am -10am in the infant hall, for 
children aged 4 and under with their parents/
carers and itôs not only funé it is FREE! 

  And more on how 
lovely our children 

areé. 

Year One trip ð musings from a     
parent helper... 
Just thought I'd let you know.  
After you had all gone, we were walking around 
and chatting away to other members of the public 
and staff who had no idea we also were part of the 
school. One member of staff in the garage part 
said, "we've just had a school in here doing     
similar." 
"They (the school) were very well behaved, they 
didn't touch any cars and they listened and asked 
questions." 
The lady in the shop said she didn't hear the    
children apart from the laughter when they were 
playing outside. It brightened her day.  

 

Aspirations Day ð musings from 
Louise  Blackwell, producer from Fuel 
Theatre .....  

It was a delight to meet the Meerkats and Racoons 
and talk with them about theatre producing. What 
a lively, curious and attentive bunch of young  
people they are. They had brilliant ideas and I'm 
especially looking forward to seeing the Brittany 
Spears alien show and the show in a disco where 
teenagers encourage the audience to dance. I'd 
come and see that.'  

Itôs  comments like these that we get 
all the time that make us so very, 
very proud of all of our children! 


